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The Marine Corps-Law Enforcement
Foundation (MC-LEF) provides educational
assistance to the children of fallen United States
Marines and federal law enforcement personnel.
Since our founding in 1995, MC-LEF has award-
ed over $73 million in scholarships and other
humanitarian assistance, and supported over
3,500 children.

MC-LEF relies on the commitment of volun-
teers and generous donors across the country, who
organize events, provide financial support and
recruit others to our cause.  With only one part-
time employee, MC-LEF is sustained by a net-
work of people who believe that the brave men
and women who protect our country and our com-
munities deserve to have their families protected
as well.

Thanks to our generous donors, MC-LEF is
currently able to place a $30,000 savings bond in
a scholarship account for every child who loses a
parent serving in the United States Marine Corps
or any federal law enforcement agency.  In recent
years, we have expanded our mission to provide
medical equipment and financial support to cata-
strophically wounded Marines, as well as finan-
cial support for mentally or physically disabled
children of active duty Marines.  In the past, MC-
LEF has also aided the children of other military
personnel who perished in terrorist attacks and in
the wars in Iraq and Afghanistan.

MC-LEF is an approved IRS 501 (c) 3 organ-
ization that has been recognized for its excellence
and efficiency by the Independent Charities of
America.  98% all donations to MC-LEF go
directly to fund our mission. 

Although MC-LEF is immensely proud of our
work to date, there is still much to be done to sup-
port the families of America’s Marines and feder-
al law enforcement personnel.  Please visit
www.mc-lef.org to learn more and find out how
you can help.
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ctober 15th, 2016, over 550 peo-
ple attended as the Philadelphia
Chapter of the Marine Corps - Law
Enforcement Foundation celebrated
our 18th annual Gala at the
Sugarhouse Casino in Philadelphia.
Starting with an informal gathering

at the Union League Golf Course at
Torresdale, on Friday morning and
later that evening at the Malta Boat
Club on the Schuylkill River on boat
house row for cocktails and a barbe-
cue for the committee and honored
guests.
Saturday morning  Medal of Honor

Recipients, Barney Barnum, Brian
Thacker and Mike Thornton were
driven with Police Escort out to the
hallowed grounds of the Medal of
Honor Grove in Valley Forge,
Pennsylvania. It began with a brunch
provided by our 2016 Semper Fi
Awardee and MC-LEF benefactor
John Heenan and then on to view the
magnificent Grove dedicated to all
MOH recipients. The Grove contains
individual trees planted in honor of
every recipient, in a section dedicated
to each of  their  home states. It was a
solemn and moving trek across the
beautiful grounds as each MOH recip-
ient viewed his own particular tree
and home State, and paid homage to
their fallen brothers.
Saturday evening began with a cock-

tail party in the hall outside the ball-
room where the guests mingled with all
the military honorees and guests of
honor before entering the magnificent
ballroom followed by introductions,
presentations and dinner.

Commencing with the Presentation
of the Colors and the introduction of
the Medal of Honor Recipients and fol-
lowed by the General’s Call in honor
of General Joseph F. Dunford, Jr.
USMC, Chairman of the Joint Chiefs
of Staff.
Introduced by Committee member

Jim Kirlin, USMC, our Eagle, Globe
and Anchor Awardee, Silver Star

rec ip ien t
R a l p h
Galati, Air
Force vet-
eran and
POW,  a s
w e l l  a s
Director of
Ve t e r a n
Services at
St. Joseph
University
g a v e  a n
outstand-
i n g  a n d
poignan t
speech of

his experiences in the Air force and as
a prisoner of war. Playing down his
own heroics in Vietnam he concluded
his remarks by thanking all the
Marines who took part in attempted
rescues, by saying “whenever I heard
the noise and explosions outside, I
knew the Marines were there and we
were not forgotten.”
Our next presentation was the

introduction by Judge James Lynn, of
John C. Heenan, USMC, CEO of
Fairlane Management Corporation. In
a world of too few givers and too 

many takers, Mr. Heenan has shown
throughout his life that he is a giver.
For years a generous benefactor of
MC-LEF and the Marine Corps
Scholarship Foundation and  the
Freedoms Foundation in Valley
Forge, as well as serving on 
the Marine Leagues Funeral
Detachment.  In addition to which he
and his wife Bernadette, have funded
a scholarship program that focuses on
training and educating young men and
woman in the trades. Putting his own
accomplishments aside he urged all
present not to forget our veterans and
‘the kids’ left behind.

The speeches were concluded by
the presentation by retired Lt. General
Ronald Coleman, USMC, of our
Military Guest of Honor, General
Joseph F. Dunford, Jr. USMC,
Chairman of the Joint Chiefs of Staff.
General Dunford spoke eloquently of
the many challenges, past, present and
future facing our military services and
our allies. While the tasks are many
he assured all present that the
American military is prepared to face
each and every one with dedication.
He spoke with great deference to the
complex and varied aims of our mili-
tary and the skill and intelligence
with which they meet each new task
in every part of the world.

18th Annual Philadelphia
MARINE CORPS-LAW ENFORCEMENT FOUNDATION

GGaallaa
By Mike Wallace

Jim Kirlin presenting EGA
Award to Ralph Galati,
USAF and POW for his
outs tanding work on
behalf of all veterans.

Above: Tony Boyle
and Judge Jim Lynn
presenting Semper
Fi award to John
Heenan, Marine and
MC-LEF benefactor,
for continuing serv-
ice and dedication to
his beloved Marine
Corps.

Semper  F i
A w a r d e e
John Heenan.

Continued on next page

OOOO
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General Dunford spent a consider-
able amount of time acknowledging
the work of the Marine Corps - Law
Enforcement Foundation, tracing it’s
history and his personal experiences
with its’s work and he thanked all
present for their work and generosity
in helping the many children of our
fallen Marines. To emphasize and put
a face on the work of the Foundation,
General Dunford introduced Josh and

Jennifer Gable, two of the greatest
kids you could ever meet, who were
past recipients of MC-LEF scholar-
ships.
It is with deep thanks from our

entire committee that we thank
General Dunford and his wife Ellyn
one of the busiest couples in the world
for taking time to be with us. 
Semper Fi, Sir.

Continued on next page

Josh and Hanna, past recipients of MC-
LEF Scholarships.

Mrs. Ellyn Dunford, Marita Reilly and
Gen. Dunford.

18th Annual MC-LEF . . . . Continued from page 3

Lt.Gen. Ronald Coleman presenting
Military Guest of Honor, Gen Joseph H.
Dunford, Chairman of Joint Chiefs.

General Joseph H. Dunford, Military
Guest of Honor addressing the audience.

Committee member Rich Cray receiving
the Jack Paulsen Award for dedicated
service to MC-LEF.

Philly MC-LEF Committee joins Gen. Dunford. Martha and Barney Barnum,
MOH ever faithful to our cause.

MC-LEF President, Ed Boran. Acknowledgement of portrait presented to
Rosemarie Conley’ s longtime service to
Philly MC-LEF.

Gen. Dunford
becoming
Honorary
Member of the
Philadelphia
Highway
Patrol.

GGaallaa
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18th Annual MC-LEF Continued from page 4

Gen. Dunford with oldest and youngest from all
branches of the services.

Committee member Brit Henderson,
USMC and Gen. Dunford.

Ralph Galati, EGA Awardee with son and
daughter-in-law, Dr. and Mrs. Steven Galati.

Gary and Terry Rizzo with Gen. Dunford.

Lt. Gen. McCorkle, USMC and Mike
Thornton, MOH.

Left: The famous
Boston Ahern family
with Debbie and
Rich Walsh.

MOH Mike Thornton and his beautiful wife,
Rainey.

Long time MC-LEF supporter, John
Perseo with Gen. Dunford.

Mark Reynolds and Gen. Dunford. Two former MC-LEF bond recipients,
Josh and Jennifer Gable with parents,
Jennifer and Sgt. Jeremy.

GGaallaa
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General Coleman 
Street Naming Ceremony 
On October 22nd, 2016 MC-LEF

board member Lt. Ronald Coleman,
USMC was recently honored in his home-
town of Darby, Pennsylvania by having
the intersection of 10th and Ridge
Avenue, renamed in his honor as Lt.
General Ronald S. Coleman Blvd.  Along

with many notable Senators, Representatives and police officials as well as local politi-
cians, Gen Coleman was joined by many of his beloved Corps, including Generals
Monahan, Paxton and local members of Marine Corps - Law Enforcement Foundation
on a rainy Saturday morning. 
It was a fitting tribute to the man who has dedicated his entire life to the Corps and

his fellow citizens and continues to serve as an active member of MC-LEF. 

Street Dedication

Gen. Coleman

Gen Marcella Monahan USMC was a speaker at the 
dedication.

General Paxton, former
Assistant Commandant
spoke fondly of their serv-
ice and time together. 

Left: Special Agent Gary Rizzo and wife
Terry braved the elements from the
Pocono's to salute their friend Gen
Coleman. 

Below: Some of the crowd who 
gathered to celebrate the occasion.

The presentation of the Colors.

Gen. Coleman speaks to 
the crowd.
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35th Annual John Basilone 
Memorial Parade

Crowd Honors War Hero
By Dave Hutchinson 

NJ Advance Media for NJ.com 

- The borough's
favorite son, John
Basilone, would have
celebrated his 100th
birthday on Nov. 4 ,
2016 and these many
years after his death
the accolades keep
coming for his hero-

ism during World War II.
Navy Secretary Ray Mabus has announced that a

destroyer is being named for "Manila John" Basilone
and on Sunday, September 18th the borough will hold
the 35th Annual John Basilone Memorial Parade, a half-
mile march through the borough towards the iconic John
Basilone statue.
Basilone, whose story was memorialized by HBO's

2010 television mini-series "The Pacific," became a
national hero during World War II by leading more than

a dozen gunners against thousands of Japanese soldiers
at Guadalcanal in 1942.
Basilone was the first enlisted Marine in World War II

to be awarded the Congressional Medal of Honor. He
then returned to combat in 1945 and was killed in action
on Feb. 19 at Iwo Jima at the age of 28. He is buried at
Arlington National Cemetery.
Gunnery Sgt. John Basilone, who was born in

Buffalo, N.Y. but raised in Raritan, was also awarded the
Navy Cross and the Purple Heart for his heroism in
World War II.
The Arleigh Burke-class destroyer will be the second

ship named for Basilone. The first ship, the USS
Basilone, was decommissioned in 1977. The new 509-
foot destroyer is expected to enter the Navy fleet in
2022. 
"This is a special year for John Basilone," said John

Pacifico, 89, an Army command engineer veteran who
has been chairman of the parade for the past 29 years.

Photos credits to:
Ed Murray,
Ed Pagliarini

&
Dave

Hutchison

Continued on next page
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"John is a very unique hero in our history because not only did
he receive the Medal of Honor, he returned to battle and was
killed.
"We have to keep his memory alive. He's the epitome of all

heroes who have given their lives defending our freedom and our
way of life."
The parade, attracted a crowd of 5,000 or more and featured

more than 150 units, including several young military organiza-
tions, veterans' organizations, floats, cyclist, twirlers, Marine
detachments, military vehicles, civic and patriotic groups and
approximately two dozen marching bands.
"We want to get the young people involved," said Pacifico.

"This parade is a way of reminding people what our country is
about and what people have sacrificed."
Retired Lt. General Richard C. Zilmer, who was the Deputy

Commandant, Manpower and Reserve Affairs at Quantico, Va,
was the guest speaker.
The Grand Marshall of this year's parade was World War II

Air Force bombardier/gunner John Sturges, 98, a Flemington
native who now lives in Somerset with his wife of 61 years,
Bella.
During the war, he was assigned to the Ninth Air Force -322nd

Bombardment Group and flew 65 missions, including one on D-
Day, June 6, 1944 in which his unit bombed the German's coastal
defensive positions.
The records of his missions flown from April to August 1944

can be found at http://www.raritan-online.com/sturges-missions-
1944-apr-aug.htm.
For this year's parade, the Raritan Historic and Cultural

Committee hung banners from streetlights on Somerset Street
honoring borough residents who died in World War II.
Hometown pride is the secret to the parade's longevity.

Pacifico said approximately 1,000 men and women from the
Borough of Rartian, which has a population of less than 5,000,
served in World War II. Twenty-five died, he said.
Along with the parade each year, Raritan celebrates it’s home-

town hero with a commemorative concert on the evening before
the parade and on the morning of the parade a special Memorial
Mass is celebrated at St. Ann Church and The Raritan Public
Library opens to display a special Basilone exhibit for viewing
before the parade. 

John Sturges

GRAND MARSHALL

LtGen Richard C. Zilmer, USMC (Ret)

GUEST SPEAKER

Basilone. . . Continued from page 7
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Benefit Benefits Awarded Benefits
Year Value

1995 32 $  260,300.
1996 47 402,010.
1997 38 350,855.
1998 135 793,900.
1999 133 863,637.
2000 96 642,400.
2001 314 1,657,600.
2002 168 1,376,457.
2003 402 11,019,283.
2004 216 3,063,557
2005 235 3,653,564.
2006 172 2,756,741.
2007 232 4,973,189.
2008 289 6,723,085.
2009 197 4,370,942.
2010 249 5,735,328.
2011 200 4,791,911.
2012 174 4,153,077.
2013 159 3,967,874.
2014 131 3,155,192.
2015 132 2,954,142.
2016 126 2,705,242.
TOTAL 3877 $70,370,268.
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6th Annual Cpl. Marc Ryan 
5K Run/Walk Benefits MC-LEF by Lisa Spengler

All the organizers, volunteers, runners and walkers who spend a Saturday morning in November in Gloucester City, New
Jersey, have one thing in common...they are all there to remember the life and sacrifice of Marc Ryan.   There is no greater
tribute than having a record 450 people gather together to share their memories and love while benefitting the children of
our fallen heroes, like Marc.
The 2016 5K Run/Walk raised over  $11,000.  Since inception, this event has provided $53,700 for MC-LEF. These pro-

ceeds, as well as receipts from previous runs, were used to provide a scholarship in Marc’s name.  
It was 15 November 2004, that Cpl. Marc Ryan  made the ultimate sacrifice during this, his fifth combat tour in the Battle

for Ramadi, where it is said that the heaviest urban combat took place since the Battle for Hue City in Vietnam in 1968.
Shortly after the terror attacks of 9-11-01, Marc served in Afghanistan completing a full deployment in support of Operation
Enduring Freedom.  After a short time back in the States, he deployed to Iraq in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom.  After
returning from that deployment, Cpl. Ryan contemplated returning to civilian life, but his dedication to his fellow Marines
kept him in the Corps and he deployed again to Iraq with 2/5, this time making the ultimate sacrifice.
The Atlantic City committee of the Marine Corps-Law Enforcement Foundation is extremely grateful to the Ryan fam-

ily and all the event organizers for their dedication and continued support, especially Robert and Cheryl Morrell, who con-
tinue to give their heart and soul each year to honor Marc and his family. 

SAVE THE DATE!!!
7th ANNUAL Cpl. Marc T. Ryan Memorial 5K Run/Walk

Date:  November 18, 2017
Place:  Gloucester City, NJ
Registration &  Additional Information:
www.runsignup.com to register 
Contact:  856-236-7130
morrellrm@msn.com
MSgt. Robert Morrell USMC (Ret.)

All Proceeds Benefit the Marine Corps-Law Enforcement Foundation
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Continued on next page

P R E S S   R E L E A S E 
Marine Corps - Law Enforcement  Foundation

Atlantic City Committee

Michael DiFrancesco, Co-Chair
Michael A. Fedorko, Co-Chair

Marine Corps - Law Enforcement Foundation Atlantic City Announces the dates for its
2017 23rd Annual Gala and Golf Tournament

Contact: Lisa Spengler
(609) 335-1130
mclefac@aol.com
www.mc-lef.com

Atlantic City, NJ - The Atlantic City committee of the Marine Corps-Law Enforcement Foundation 
announces the dates for its 2017 23rd Annual Gala and Golf Tournament .

The 23rd Annual Gala will once again be held the Tropicana Casino & Resort Atlantic City.  The date for the
gala is Saturday, June 10, 2017. 

The Tropicana is one of Atlantic City's premier dining, retail and entertainment properties with The Quarter
as a destination experience.  Please visit http://www.tropicana.net for more information on the property.

Dinner pricing remains $175 per person. Room rates are  available with MC-LEF room code and reservation
link to be provided in the formal invitation package.

The 23rd Annual Golf Tournament will be held on Monday, June 12, 2017.  There will be a 9:00 a.m. shot-gun.
The location  remains the ever-popular Atlantic City Country Club in Northfield, NJ.  The 2017 cost per golfer
is $250.00. A barbeque luncheon will follow the morning tournament.

Sponsorship packages, including ad sponsors for the 23rd annual commemorative program book and hole 
sponsors for the golf tournament are available. 

If you would like more information, or to be added to the mailing list for the 2017 23rd Annual Marine Corps-
Law Enforcement Foundation Gala and Golf Tournament invitation package, please email Lisa at
mclefac@aol.com.
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Presentation of the 
Cpl. Marc T. Ryan Scholarship

Special Fund
by Lisa Spengler

To volunteer for one of the most giving and self-
less organizations, whose sole purpose is to provide
for the children of our Country’s heroes, is in itself
one of my life’s greatest blessings.  And then added
to that along the way is to meet and befriend Linda
and Tom Ryan.  Linda and Tom with daughter
Lauren and son Chris are a Gold Star Family. On 15
November 2004, their son and brother Cpl. Marc
Ryan made the ultimate sacrifice while serving his
Country.
In 2011, the Ryan family, along with MC-LEF

Atlantic City committee member Robert Morrell and
his wife Cheryl, created the Cpl. Marc T. Ryan 5K
Run/Walk. All proceeds benefitted MC-LEF.  Their
tireless and unending efforts to continue Marc’s
legacy through this run/walk and to benefit those
children left behind has been beyond inspiring.
It was as a result of their efforts that on June 27,

2015, the Cpl. Marc T. Ryan Scholarship Special
Fund was presented to a widow of a Marine Major
who tragically passed away on active duty and left
behind a three year old son. The Scholarship presen-
tation took place at the  Iwo Jima Monument located
in  Arlington, Virginia.   The  Gold Star Ryan family
made the presentation to Erin Quay, widow of Major
Joshua Kirk, with a scholarship bond for their son

Aedan Kirk. The day of the presentation, Saturday   
June 27 was the one year anniversary of Major Kirks
tragic passing.
This is what the Marine Corps- Law Enforcement

Foundation is all about. It is about the 98 cents on a
dollar that goes to the children.  It is about the dedi-
cation of the volunteers who ask for nothing but to
see that the children of our heroes are provided
scholarship opportunities for their education.  It is
about using only the words THANK YOU to express
gratitude to all those who have supported and partic-
ipated in the Cpl. Marc T. Ryan/MC-LEF 5K Run
since 2011. 
So on behalf of the children we serve, and on

behalf of  the Gold Star Ryan family.....

Thank You and Semper Fidelis.
(Photos credited to Cheryl Morrell)

Pictured left to right: 
Capt. Kurt Vogler, Erin Quay, Aiden Kirk, Tom Ryan, Linda Sharp Ryan, Chris Ryan, Meghan
and Caitlin Harkins, Lauren Ryan Harkins, Justin Ryan, Dan Harkins.

It is times like this that there are no words needed
between a mother and son - Erin Quay and Aiden Kirk.
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The 25th Annual Long Island Golf Classic was held at Indian Hills Golf Club in Northport, New York on
September 26, 2016. The Committee received outstanding assistance from members of Local 3 of the
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers and suppliers and contractors in the electrical industry.
Special thanks go to Al Samilenko, Mark Hansen and the Gold Sponsors, Fred Geller Electric, Turner

Construction. Weltman Lighting, Chelsea Lighting, Signature Bank, Cooper Electric and Lahey Printing and
Midtown Electric Supply, a Silver Sponsor.
Festivities began with a Flag Raising Ceremony, thanks to an outstanding performance by USMC First

District and music by the Sword of Light Pipers of the IBEW. Golf followed after breakfast, with 116 in atten-
dance, almost all golfers.
Post golf activities included a social hour featuring an open bar with hors-d'oeuvres, music by the Sword of

Light pipers, a buffet dinner, awarding of prizes and a robust question and answer period led by MC-LEF
Chairman, Jim Kallstrom , primarily focusing on the then upcoming Presidential election and the issues involv-
ing law enforcement’s role in that election.
Raffle prizes included prime seats for the Mets and Yankees, Jet Blue Airline tickets, any place it flies, a Las

Vegas weekend for two and dinner for two at the MC-LEF Gala at Cipriani’s in New York City.
Also in the fall of 2016 Local 3 of the IBEW sponsored a golf outing at the Sebonack Golf Club, in

Southampton NY. Sebonack is a nationally acclaimed course where prestigious national golf tournaments have
been played. Proceeds of that Outing were donated to our Foundation. In attendance were Ed Boran and Jerry
Griffin, officers of MC-LEF. Golf was followed by cocktails and dinner at the cultural center of Local 3, near-
by to Sebonack .

Our Outstanding Auctioneer, Ray Kitson.

Sword Of Light Pipers.1st District Marines, Ed Boran & Al Samilenko.

Jim Kallstrom & Jimmy Papandrea. 

th Annual Long Island Golf Classic25
submitted by Jerry Griffen
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John G. and Ruth K. 
KRAMER CHARITABLE TRUST 

14 South Plum Stree 
Media, Pennsylvania 19063 

Douglas C. Roger, EsquireTrustee                                                                        Dennis Woody, Esquire, Counsel

Marine Corp-Law Enforcement Foundation Philadelphia Chapter 

On behalf of tthe memory of the late John G. and Ruth K. Kramer, a loving, South
Jersey-Granite Farms Estates couple, from the most remarkable generation, who entrust-
ed me to gift a portion of their estate posthumously, solemnly make this donation today.
This gift to your organization, on their behalf, recognizes your commitment to our milirary
through support to their children in need.

During their life times ohn and Ruth Kramer were special in that quiet way of being just
plain honest, humble and hard working people, good neighbors and good citizens,
respectful of others and typical of the people who have made our country the best place
on earth. Ruth was a vibrant and friendly member of her community in Woodstown, South
Jersey; and, John forever her husband, was an electrician and employee of the Atlantic
City Electric Company power station at Pennsville, New Jersey, they came to live at
Granite Farms in their senior years. The broad charitable purpose they have endowed
intends to benefit those that honor our country’s highest values and those that help peo-
ple with physical challenges.

The MC-LEF represents the values and ideals held by John and Ruth Kramer and for
which John G. Kramer served his country as an infantryman with the 20th Armored
Division that crossed France and Germany during World War II. He talked often of march-
ing through the length of Europe in battle and thereby personally witnessing the commit-
ment and sacrifices made by his fellow soldiers for an extended period of time. He was
determined that upon his death, he would remember people as best he could who do
things for other people. In his wi!I, Mr. Krarner left the residue of his estate in trust for char-
itable purposes. He indicated that he wanted to benefit two classes of beneficiaries but
with the provision that they must be qualified charitabte organizations.

The two classes of beneficiaries Mr. Kramer wanted to benefit are first, those entities
which care for the needs of people with special needs or disabilities. The second type of
entities are those which help preserve liberty, freedom and citizenship by service to their
community and country. 

This Trust is intended to make various distributions for a period of up to 10 years. 
We are presently making our initial distributions and your organization was selected as

one of those who should receive a bequest in 2016.
On behalf of the memory of John G. and Ruth K. Kramer the Trustee solemnly makes

this donation posthumously from Mr. Kramer's estate. 

Sincerely,Thank you for all the kind, generous things you and your organization do on a daily
basis for the people you serve. 

Sincerely,
Douglas C. Roger
Trustee
Douglas C. Roger
Trustee

THE MC-LEF RECEIVED CHECKS, FOR 2015 & 2016
FROM THE KRAMER CHARITABLE TRUST 

...The two classes of beneficiaries Mr. Kramer wanted to benefit are
first, those entities which care for the needs of people with special
needs or disabilities. The second type of entities are those which
help preserve liberty, freedom and citizenship by service to their
community and country.

John G. and Ruth K. 
KRAMER CHARITABLE TRUST 

14 South Plum Street 
Media, Pennsylvania 19063 

Douglas C. Roger, EsquireTrustee             
                                                           De

nnis Woody, Esquire, Counsel

Marine Corp-Law Enforcement Foundation Philadelphia Chapter 

Dear Mr. Wallace: 

I am Trustee of the above named Trust. My councel and colleague, Dennis Woody,

Esquire, and l are working together to fuffil
l the intentions of a Trust established by Jo

hn

G. Kramer by way of his will. Mr. Kramer died in January 2014. His wife. Ruth, had
 passed

away in 2000. Mr. Kramer had been a resident of Granite Farms Estates here in Delaware

County for approximately 25 years prior to his death at the age 
of 98 years. 

Mr. Kramer was a proud veteran. He served throu
ghout World War II. Mr. Kramer

served his country as a fighting soldier of th
e 20th Armored Division that crossed France

and Germany at the close of World War II. He talked often of marching through the length

of Europe in battle and thereby personally w
itnessing the commitment and sacrifices made

by his fellow soldiers for an extended peri
od of time. He was determined that upon his

death, he would remember people as best he could who do things 
for other people. 

During their life times John and Ruth Kramer were typical of the honest neighbors and

fellow workers that make our country special. Ruth was a vibran
t and friendly member of

her community in Woodstown, South New Jersey; and John for
ever her husband, was an

electrician and employee of the Atlantic City Electric Company power station in Deepwater,

New Jersey. The Kramers came to Granite Farms in Delaware County, Pennsylvania in

their senior years and resided here for appr
oximately 25 years. 

In his wi!I, Mr. Krarner left the residue of his estate in tru
st for charitable purposes. He

indicated that he wanted to benefit two clas
ses of beneficiaries but with the provision th

at

they must be qualified charitable organizations. We have already received your 501 (c) (3)

certification letter from the IRS verifying that your organization is in
 fact an approved char-

itable organization. 
The two classes of beneficiaries Mr. Kramer wanted to benefit are first, those entities

which care for the needs of people with sp
ecial needs or disabilities. The second type

 of

entities are those which help preserve liber
ty, freedom and citizenship by service to their

community and country. 
This Trust is intended to make various distributions for a period of up t

o 10 years.  We

are presently making our initial distributions and your organ
ization was selected as one of

those who should receive a bequest in 2015
. On behalf of the memory of John G. and Ruth

K. Kramer the Trustee solemnly makes this donation posthumously from Mr. Kramer's

estate. 
Thank you for all the kind, generous things

 you and your organization do on a daily

basis for the people you serve. 

Sincerely,
Douglas C. Roger
Trustee
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Jan 5, 2017

Dear MC-LEF,
I would like to thank your foundation for the generous

scholarship in memory of my father, 2nd Lt Frank Stecco.
I am currently a senior at West Virginia University and
will graduate in May of 2017 with a degree in
Management/Entrepreneurship. My goal is to one day run
my own business and be an entrepreneur. The scholarship
had eased the financial burden on my family and I appre-
ciate that MC-LEF has honored my father and remem-
bered our family in such a kind way.

Thank you,
Nick Stecco

L e t t e r s
A LETTER TO MC-LEF

MC-LEF Directors, (L) Lou
Piantadosi and (R) Pete Haas
enjoying lunch at the famous
"Harry and the Natives" restaurant
in Hobe Sound, FL.  A feature on
the menu is titled the “Divorce
Sandwich” and is described as the
husband gets two slices  of bread
and the wife gets the rest of the
meal!

Members
On the Go... Continued from page 14

Members of the Marine Corps-Law Enforcement Foundation believe that our nation's most precious
resource is its youth. Their educational development is of primary importance in their becoming meaningful
members of their families and of society. 

Mentally or physically disabled children of the Marine Corps family may
receive financial aid for medical equipment or tutoring. Scholarship bonds are pro-
vided for children of Marines who died while on active duty. 

Scholarship bonds are also provided for children of Federal law enforcement
personnel who died while on active duty. Special circumstances may be consid-
ered for humanitarian, death or medical cases. 

Since it was founded in 1995, the Marine Corps-Law Enforcement Foundation
has provided millions of dollars for the children we serve. We try to make the world
a better place for the children. 

CFC #10507

273 Columbus Avenue • Office #10 • Tuckahoe, NY 10707 
(877) 606-1775 • www.mc-lef.org

MC-LEF C O M M I T M E N T
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Help Us Help Marines!
Designate CFC #10507

“The Independent Chari t ies S e a l of Excellence (Best of the CFC) is awarded to the
members of Independent Charities of America and Local Independent Charities of America

that have, upon rigorous independent review, been able to certify, document, and demonstrate on an annual
basis that they meet the highest standards of public accountability, program effectiveness, and cost effective-
ness. These standards include those required by the U.S. Government for inclusion in the Combined Federal
Campaign, probably the most exclusive fund drive in the world. Of the 1,000,000 charities operating in U.S.
today, it is estimated that fewer than 50,000, or 5 percent, meet or exceed these standards, and of those, fewer
than 2,000 have been awarded this Seal.”

CFC is Combined Federal Campaign

THE SAMUEL D. PULLER RING 
As shown on the left, the Marine Corp Emblem is on one

side and the Puller family crest is on the other side. Samuel
Puller is the brother of General “Chesty” Puller.  Lt. Col.
Samuel Puller became the CO of the 1st Raider Bn in
December, 1943. A little over a month later, they were dis-
banded and he became the XO of the 4th Marines. He was
KIA by a sniper on Guam 27 July, 1944 and is buried in the
Punchbowl, Hawaii. 

ITEM OF INTEREST...
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Monday, September 19th dawned grey, gloomy, chilly and raining –
not the best conditions for the Brescome Barton 5th Annual Charity golf
outing.  Nevertheless, the amazing Brescome family was up for the day!
Our MC-LEF crew of Sue Boulhosa, Leslie Sepe and Diane Vezza
arrived at 8:30 a.m. to find everything ready to go.  Ms. Mia Ginter,
Mrs. Paula Demery and, of course, Mr. Gene Sepe had everything ready
to go.  The golf pros and staff at the New Haven Country Club were all
set. 
There was quite a spread of bacon, egg and cheese sandwiches,

smoothies, fruit and assorted breads to start the day.  
The golfers began to roll in.  They all had smiles on their faces and

shrugged off the lousy weather.  The New Haven I&I staff sent a Color
Guard - Sgt Rothstein, Sgt Colombia, Sgt Atuatasi, and Cpl Hecht
arrived – sharp and looking great.  After their presentation of the Colors,
Gene Sepe addressed the golfers and thanked everyone for coming out
to support MC-LEF.  The golf pro took the microphone and explained
that the day’s outing would be played as a scramble.  He explained the
rules and that if the weather got worse, a horn would be blown to signal
that all players should return to the clubhouse immediately.
The rain was misting during the presentation of the Colors, but not

long after the golfers hit the course, the skies opened up. 
The New Haven Country Club has a beautiful, huge porch where the

workers were very comfortably protected from the weather while enjoy-
ing the view.  About an hour into the play, it was decided to signal the
golfers to come on in.  The horn was blown and some very wet – but still
smiling – golfers returned to the club for an early lunch in the grill. The

th ANNUAL

BBRREESSCCOOMMEE  BBAARRTTOONN
CHARITY GOLF OUTING

5
Golf Outing Banner

Continued on next page

SEPTEMBER 19TH, 2016
To benefit the 

Marine Corps - Law Enforcement Foundation

Jim thanking supporters with Gene Sepe. Jim presents award to Gene Sepe in gratitude.

Marines enjoying the day despite of the rain.

Marine Color Guard.
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staff at NHCC worked quickly to accommodate the shift in schedule.
There were lots of laughs and conversations through the afternoon.
Dinner was also moved up.  Again, the NHCC staff – with some help
from the Brescome and MC-LEF crew – pulled it all together.  
A delicious buffet dinner was enjoyed by all.  After a welcome from

Brescome Barton President and CEO, Gene Sepe, MC-LEF President,
Ed Boran, was invited to address the guests.  Ed gave an update on what
MC-LEF has been doing and thanked the supporters.  He then invited
MC-LEF Chairman, Jim Kallstrom to the microphone.  Jim was the
keynote speaker and gave a heartfelt and well received talk where, he
too, thanked the donors.  A framed, autographed photo, taken from a
Marine fixed wing, of the Twin Towers was presented by Jim, Ed and
Gene to representatives from Diageo – the premier sponsor for the
Brescome Barton outings for the past five years. 

The photographer, Ben Cascio, served as a helicopter pilot in
Vietnam and was awarded the Navy Cross.  Ed and Jim went on to pres-
ent Gene with a beautiful sculpture to thank him for his leadership and
generous support of MC-LEF. 

The last five years of outings has raised nearly a half a million dol-
lars for MC-LEF!  Ms. Mia Ginter of Brescome Barton was presented
with a gorgeous vase filled with flowers to thank her for all her years
of hard work running this great outing.  We certainly didn’t need the
sun to feel the warmth of love, true generosity and support for military
that rainy Monday!

MC-LEF crew with Gene Sepe.

Ed Boran and Gene Sepe.

5th Annual Brescome Barton
Charity Golf Outing. . . Continued from page 17

MC-LEF is an Eligible Charity for Amazon Smile
The Marine  Corps-Law Enforcement Foundation is now an eligible charity for the Amazon Smile

Program.
AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support MC-LEF every time you shop, at

no cost to you. When you shop at smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact same low prices, vast selec-
tion and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, with the added bonus that Amazon will
donate 0.05% of the purchase price to The Marine Corps -  Law Enforcement Foundation.
On your first visit to AmazonSmile (smile.amazon.com), you need to select a charitable organiza-

tion (Marine Corps-Law Enforcement Foundation) to receive donations from eligible purchases
before you begin shopping. Amazon will remember your selection, and then every eligible purchase
you make at smile.amazon.com will result in a donation to MC-LEF.
To shop at AmazonSmile simply go to smile.amazon.com from the web browser on your comput-

er or mobile device. You may also want to add a bookmark to smile.amazon.com to make it even eas-
ier to return and start your shopping at AmazonSmile.
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On Friday January 27,
2017, the Maryville Police
Department held a ceremony
to allow for the presentation of
scholarships provided by the
M a r i n e  C o r p s  -  L aw
Enforcement Foundation to the
three chi ldren of  fa l len
Maryville PD and FBI TFO,
Kenneth Moats. 
The FBI was represented at

the ceremony by FBI Knoxville
Special Agent in Charge
(SAC), Renae McDermott,
Assistant Special Agent in
C h a r g e  ( A SAC ) ,  P e t e
Stoneham, Violent Crimes and
Major Offenders (VCMO) Task
Force Supervisory Special
Agent Rich Calcagno, SSA Ed
Waigand, and members of the
VCMO Task Force to which
Moat’s was assigned. 
Maryville Police Department

was represented by Chief Tony
Crisp, 2 Deputy Chiefs and  several uniformed members of the department.

Representing the Blount County Sheriff’s Office and the TN 5th Judicial Task Force was Chief Deputy
Ron Talbott.  Also present were two Chaplains from Knoxville PD and several members of the Maryville PD
staff.
I was proud to represent MC-LEF at this ceremony. I will admit to being a little choked up when I saw

Kenny’s kids’ faces as I explained to their Momma, Britteni what MC-LEF is all about and how their sacri-
fice did not go unrecognized by this fine organization. She seemed genuinely moved by the generosity of
MC-LEF. The members of the Law Enforcement community who were present all expressed their gratitude
that their fallen brothers’ sacrifice had been recognized by MC-LEF.

Gary R. Rizzo
Special Agent Bomb Technician, FBI

(Front Row) L to R, Tyson Moats, McKenzie Burger; (Back Row) L to R, Blount
County Chief Deputy Ron Talbott, Maryville PD Chief Tony Crisp, FBI KX SAC
Renae McDermott, Britenni Moats, Kamron Moats, and FBI KX Special Agent
Gary Rizzo

(Front Row) L to R, FBI VCMO Task Force SSA Rich Calcagno, FBI KX SA
Steven Haughton, FBI KX SA Gary Rizzo, FBI KX ASAC Pete Stoneham, FBI
KX SAC Renae McDermott, Britenni Moats, McKenzie Burger (front), Tyson
Moats, Kamron Moats; (Back Row) FBI KX SSA Ed Waigand, several mem-
bers of Maryville PD, Maryville PD Chief Tony Crisp (second from right),
Blount County Chief Deputy Ron Talbott (far right).

MC-LEF
awards

Scholarships 
to 

Moats
Children
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MARINE CORPS MARATHON 

TID BITS
The Marine Marathon started in 1976 and is limited to

30,000 runners. It is the 4th largest marathon in the USA
and 9th worldwide. Participants hail from the all States  and
50 other countries. 
There is no prize money but approximately 432 awards

are passed out based on gender, age, wheel chair time, hand
cycle time, etc.
About 2000 marines and sailors support the event ensur-

ing excellence in execution and tremendous on-course sup-
port, predicating the MCM being recognized as a world
class running event.
The Marine Corps Marathon is aptly nicknamed the

“Marathon of the Monuments.”
The USATF-certified 26.2 mile marathon course starts

in Arlington, VA on Route 110 between Arlington National
Cemetery and the Pentagon and the finish unfurls alongside

Arlington National Cemetery with a final up-hill challenge
to the finish at the Marine Corps War Memorial!
There are Wheelchair, Hand cycle and runners who can

participate in the 26.2 mile marathon.  The runner start in
2016 was at 0755 – the wheelchairs and hand cycles stared
at 0740AM. A howitzer announced the official beginning
for the runners at 0755. The course remains open until 3:10. 

There are points designated along the way to reroute
slower runners not maintaining the 14-min/mile require-
ments – off of the course. These folks do not receive finish-
er ribbons. There were 19,724 finishers for the 2016
Marine Corps Marathon.
A 10K race – only for runners with no wheelchair or

hand cycle participants started at 0915. Law Enforcement

MC-LEF 
PARTICIPATES IN THE

2016 MARINE CORPS MARATHON

The Marine Corps - Law Enforcement

Foundation was very fortunate to have been

approved as a participating charity in the

41st Marine Corp Marathon held on

October 30, 2016. It gave us the opportunity

to inform so many people about our 

mission to help the families of our fallen

heroes who may not have heard about it

before. Many thanks to the volunteers who

worked in the MC-LEF booth.

Following, is some information needed

for those who would like to participate in

the 2017 Marine Corps Marathon. 

Marine Corps War Memorial.
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personnel were dispersed to augment the military personnel
throughout the course and at the start and finish lines. The
The MCM course offers 10 aid stations throughout the 26.2
miles. Each aid station is equipped with Navy medical per-
sonnel and professional civilian medical volunteers.

DETAILS
The Marine Corps Marathon, commonly referred to as

simply MCM, is a marathon held every year in Arlington,
Virginia and Washington, DC. The course is certified by
USA Track and Field. The purpose of MCM is to encour-
age physical fitness and healthy lifestyles, promote com-
munity goodwill, and demonstrate the organizational skills
of the U.S. Marine Corps. Since being founded in 1976, the
Marine Corps Marathon has grown to become the 4th
biggest marathon in the USA and the 9th largest around the
globe. The road race attracts 30,000 participants above the
age of 14 from every single state, Washington DC, and
more than 50 other countries. – 
The 2016 Marine Corps Marathon was on Sunday,

October 30th and was the 41st edition of the race. Since the
race is limited to 30,000 participants, a lottery draw was
hosted in March. 
The MCM is the largest marathon in the world that does

not offer prize money to its top finishers. Instead, the event
is a celebration of every finisher’s honor, courage and com-
mitment to training for, and completing, the MCM. With
more than 2,000 Marines and Sailors supporting the organ-
ization of the event, runners have come to expect excel-
lence in execution of the event and tremendous on-course
support, earning the MCM recognition as a world-class
running event.
Beginning on March 24, 2016, runners registered for the

Lottery on the MCM website. This opportunity conclude-
don March 30. Registration for the lottery does not guaran-
tee an entry in the MCM. On March 31, those runners
selected to fill the field were notified by email. If not able
to register through the Lottery, runners could secure an
entry through one of the MCM Charity Partners, such as

MC-LEF, or by obtaining a transfer entry. A limited num-
ber of runners could register for the Marine Corps 17.75K,
held on April 2, 2016. All finishers in this event receive a
guaranteed entry into the 41st MCM.
A qualifying time is not necessary, however, all runners

are required to maintain a 14-minute per mile pace.
In planning for the MCM, officials meet with all area

police jurisdictions to enhance the safety of everyone
involved at the event site and throughout the Marathon and
MCM10K courses. Law enforcement will be present with
U.S. Marines at the start, finish and along the course, and
at key spectator points. Cooperation with security person-
nel and practices will aid in quickest access to the event
site.
The MCM course offers 10 aid stations throughout the

26.2 miles. Each aid station is equipped with Navy medical
personnel and professional civilian medical volunteers.

What is the course time limit? 
The howitzer will fire at 7:55 a.m. officially starting the

MCM. The MCM course will remain open until 3:10 p.m.
All MCM participants must maintain a 14 minute-per-mile
pace across the entire course.

Manning the MC-LEF booth is (L-R) Chris Boran, (son of
MC-LEF president, Ed Boran), Mike Uttaro and Mike
McDevit, both retired FBI.

The MC-LEF booth, one of many awaiting the crowd.

Continued on the next page
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The Marine Corps-Law Enforcemant Foundation 
is thankful for your committment and support 

of its mission.
In this world where economic changes 
challenge us daily, we need your help 

more than ever.
The greatest gift we can offer these children is to
ensure that their parents’ dreams of providing 

higher education are met.

Your contributions benefit the children of our Country’s heroes, like
Sgt. William Pascal, USMC. His sons, Willliam Jr. and Reese each
received a $30,000 educational scholarship to honor their father
for his service and dedication.

TTHHAANNKK  YYOOUU  
FFOORR  YYOOUURR  SSUUPPPPOORRTT......

What is the Gauntlet?
MCM participants must reach "the Gauntlet"

(Independence Avenue and 15th Street) by 12:38 p.m.
MCM participants who do not make it through the Gauntlet
will be diverted from the certified Marathon course to 14th
Street and may continue running but will not complete the
26.2 mile course. These individuals will not be recognized
as official finishers.

What is Beat the Bridge?
All MCM participants must reach the 14th Street Bridge

by 1:15 p.m. Every participant will have 14 minutes-per-
mile to meet this time requirement.

What awards are presented at the MCM? 
The Marine Corps Marathon offers over 430 awards.

Categories are: Overall, Overall Masters, Overall Seniors,
Men and Women, age groups, Clydesdale/Athena weight
classes, Wheelchair, Hand cycle, and Team Divisions.

What is the MCM Runners Club? 
Any runner who has completed five or more MCMs can

join the MCM Runners Club. There is no cost to join.
Members receive a guaranteed entry for life to the MCM as
well as appropriate 5, 10, 15, 20, 25, 30, 35-year patches as
these plateaus are reached.

MC-LEF PARTICIPATES IN THE 2016 
MARINE CORPS MARATHON . . . continued from page 21
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The soldier stood and faced God,
Which must always come to pass
He hoped his shoes were shining, 
Just as brightly as his brass.

Step forward now, you soldier,
How shall I deal with you ?
Have you always turned the other  cheek?
To My Church have you been true?'

The soldier squared his shoulders and said,
'No, Lord, I guess I ain't.
Because those of us who carry guns,
Can't always be a saint.

I've had to work most Sundays,
And at times my talk was tough.
And sometimes I’ve been violent,
Because the world is awfully rough.

But, I never took a penny,
That wasn't mine to keep...
Though I worked a lot of overtime,
When the bills got just too steep.

And I never passed a cry for help,
Though at times I shook with fear.
And sometimes, God, forgive me,
I've wept unmanly tears.

I know I don't deserve a place,
Among the people here.
They never wanted me around,
Except to calm their fears.

If you've a place for me here, Lord,
It needn't be so grand.
I never expected or had too much,
But if you don't, I’ll understand.

There was a silence all around the throne,
Where the saints had often trod.
As the soldier waited quietly,
For the judgment of his God.

Step forward now, you soldier,
You've borne your burdens well.
Walk peacefully on Heaven's streets,
You've done your time in Hell.'

Author Unknown

FINAL 
INSPECTION



Marine OWNS the NFL with BRUTAL Letter
By Allen West  

Folks, I do not need to add a single word to this…other than it came to me through a retired
military email network. You need to read it...
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Commissioner,
I’ve been a season pass holder at Yankee Stadium, Yale Bowl and Giants Stadium.
I missed the ’90 -’91 season because I was with a battalion of Marines in Desert Storm.   14 of my

wonderful Marines returned home with the American Flag draped across their lifeless bodies.   My last
conversation with one of them, Sgt Garrett Mongrella, was about how our Giants were going to the
Super Bowl.  He never got to see it.
Many friends, Marines, and Special Forces Soldiers who worked with or for me through the years

returned home with the American Flag draped over their coffins.
Now I watch multi-millionaire athletes who never did anything in their lives but play a game, disre-

spect what brave Americans fought and died for.   They are essentially spitting in the faces and on the
graves of real men, men who have actually done something for this country beside playing with a ball
and believing they’re something special!   They’re not!   My Marines and Soldiers were!
You are complicit in this!
You’ll fine players for large and small infractions but you lack the moral courage and respect for our

nation and the fallen to put an immediate stop to this.  Yes, I know, it’s their 1st Amendment right to
behave in such a despicable manner. What would happen if they came out and disrespected you or the
refs publicly?
I observed a player getting a personal foul for twerking in the end zone after scoring.   I guess that’s

much worse than disrespecting the flag and our National Anthem.  Hmmmmm, isn’t it his 1st
Amendment right to express himself like an idiot in the end zone?
Why is taunting players not allowed yet taunting America is OK?  
You fine players for wearing 9-11 commemorative shoes yet you allow scum on the sidelines to sit,

kneel or pump their pathetic fist in the air.
They are so deprived with their multi-million dollar contracts for playing a freaking game!

You condone it all by your refusal to act.   You’re just as bad and disgusting as they are.   I hope
Americans boycott any sponsor who supports that rabble you call the NFL.   I hope they turn off the
TV when any team that allowed this disrespect to occur, without consequence, on the sidelines. I
applaud those who have not.
Legends and heroes do NOT wear shoulder pads.   They wear body armor and carry rifles.  They

make minimum wage and spend months and years away from their families.   They don’t do it for an
hour on Sunday.
They do it 24/7 often with lead, not footballs, coming in their direction.   They watch their brothers

carted off in pieces not on a gurney to get their knee iced.   They don’t even have ice! Many don’t have
legs or arms.
Some wear blue and risk their lives daily on the streets of America.   They wear fire helmets and go

upstairs into the fire rather than down to safety.   On 9-11, hundreds vanished.   They are the heroes.
I hope that your high paid protesting pretty boys and you look in that mirror when you shave tomor-

row and see what you really are, legends in your own minds.   You need to hit the road and take those
worms with you!

Time to change the channel.
Col Jeffrey A Powers USMC (Ret)

Vista, California
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““HHEELLPP  UUSS  KKEEEEPP  OOUURR  FFOOUUNNDDAATTIIOONN  SSTTRROONNGG!!  
Search “Marine Corps – Law Enforcement Foundation 

(MC-LEF) on Facebook and become a fan by clicking “Like”

at the top of the page.  The announcements, links, and photos we post will 

automatically appear on your News Feed.  Fans are also invited to start 

discussions and post messages and photos on our wall.  

Don’t be shy – WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU!”

Thanks to our generous donors, MC-LEF is currently

able to place a $30,000 savings bond in a scholarship

account for every child who loses a parent serving in the

United States Marine Corps or any federal law enforce-

ment agency. Both of the Fambro children were awarded

$30,000 savings bonds for their future education.

Commandant of the Marine Corps General
Robert Neller (L) was the keynote speaker for
Veteran's Day ceremony at Quantico National
Cemetery.  Col. Chuck Wilson, USAF (Ret) in
his role as Chairman of the Potomac Region
Veteran Council was Master of Ceremonies.
The PRVC is comprised of 26 Veteran Service
Organizations, representing 15,000 veterans
in Northern Virginia.  Col. Wilson also serves
as Commander VFW Post 7916 in Occoquan,
VA.

Veterans Day
Keynote Speaker

MC-LEF awards
Scholarships to the
Fambro Family
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On Monday, October 31,
2016, the SouthShore
Golf Club at Lake Las
Vegas hosted the 10th
annual charity golf tour-
nament benefitting the
Marine Corps – Law
Enforcement Foundation.
On a perfect day in
Henderson Nevada, a
suburb of Las Vegas, a
full field of golfers took
to the links and played in
a scramble format.  To
kick off the event Marines from the 23rd Marine Regiment
from Nellis Airforce Base presented the colors and
SouthShore resident
Sharon Sharp sang the
National Anthem.
“This is the 10th consecu-
tive sellout of our tourna-
ment,” said Mike Tobey,
co - f o u n d e r o f  t he
SouthShore MC-LEF
Group and the driving
force behind the annual
tournament.  “We have
had a very loyal and gen-
erous following of this
event since the very begin-
ning.”  Jim Sierk, also a
former Marine and the
other co-founder, passed away earlier in the year.  Jim intro-
duced Mike to the wonderful work MC-LEF does a decade
ago and suggested the two partner to raise money for MC-LEF
with a golf tournament.  “Jim was a great friend, a true

Marine’s Marine and we
will miss him very
much,” Mike said.

During the banquet following the tournament, we were
honored to have Randy Sutton, National Spokesperson for
BlueLivesMatter, speak to participants about the important
role of law enforcement.  Randy gave an inspirational talk
on the importance of trust and support for law enforcement.
“You are all heroes here, Randy Said.  The contributions
you all make as participants in this tournament are so
important to all of us in law enforcement and the families
who benefit from your generosity.”
Three other SouthShore residents worked with Mike Tobey
to put together the event this year.  Judy Crouch handles the
accounting matters and from behind the scenes makes
everything come together. 
Valerie Treaster handles solicitation for many of the raffle
and silent auction items and is a master at selling raffle
tickets.  Vern Jennings, coordinates activities with the pro
shop and emcees the activities after the tournament during
lunch.  
This year’s tournament raised $178,000 after expenses, and
since the first tournament in 2005 has raised nearly
$1,200,000.  “To augment the funds generated from the
fees to play golf, there are a number of other fund raising
activities that take place during the tournament, including a
raffle, a 50/50 drawing, and a very popular silent auction,”
said Vern Jennings, “but, the most entertaining activity has
to be Mike Dobbyn, former World Long Drive Champion
hit drives for players on the spectacular 11th hole.”  Mike
Dobbyn still holds the record for the world’s longest drive
at 551 yards and has been a big supporter of the event at
SouthShore.  “I have to laugh when I see Mike hit drives to
a spot where many of us would normally be hitting our
third shots from,” Vern added.  A large portion of the funds

2016 LAKE LAS VEGAS MC-LEF 
ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT

BY VERN JENNINGS

Mike Tobey speaks to those in
attendance at the Las Vegas
MC-LEF Golf Tournament.

The 23rd Marine Regiment
presents colors.

Mike Dobbyn having some fun.

Ed Boran presents Mike
Toby with a plaque dedicated
to the honor of tournament
co-founder, Jim Sierk, who
recently passed away.
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raised each year come from the raffle
and silent auction.  Business owners
from the local Lake Las Vegas commu-
nity as well as those from the greater
Las Vegas area contribute items includ-
ing dinners, hotel stays, golf, wine and
more.  “We always have some unbe-
lievable auction items,” Mike Tobey
said.  “As an example, one of our very
generous neighbors, donated the use of
their fabulous 70-foot luxury yacht for
a full week including crew, food and
drink.  The lucky bid winner of this
auction item enjoyed sailing the Islands
of the Caribbean without a care in the
world.”
“I’m honored to be part of this event
each year,” said Judy Crouch.  “We can
never do enough for the men and
women in uniform who protect our way
of life.”  It is wonderful knowing that
the work we do helps the children of
these heroes,” added Valerie Treaster. 
As has become the custom during this
event, a herd of Bighorn Sheep (the
Nevada State Animal) grace golfers
with their presence on the 17th and 18th
holes.  “It has become a wonderful tra-
dition,” said Mike Tobey.  “It is always
a treat for our players, many who have
never seen these magnificent animals
up close.”  
Work is already underway for the 2017
tournament which will be held on
November 13, 2017 at SouthShore Golf
Club in Lake Las Vegas.

Bighorn sheep on the course.

Members enjoy playing golf 
with Mike Dobbyn 
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2017 SEMPER FIDELIS NYC GALA
Thursday, March 30, 2017
Cipriani Wall Street

55 Wall Street, New York, NY  10005
Contact: Sue Boulhosa – sboulhosa@mc-lef.org
Honorees: Gen Peter Pace, USMC (Ret.) 

and Mr. Joseph Murphy

ST. LOUIS GALA
Saturday, April 29, 2017
Missouri Athletic Club,

405 Washington Ave, St. Louis, MO 63102
Contact: Judy Braun (314) 342-2995

2017 SCOTTSDALE  “A GATHERING OF HEROES”
Thursday, May 11, 2017 6:00-8:00PM

American Legion Post #34
6272 E. Cave Creek Road, Cave Creek, AZ 85331

Contact: Kirk Tushaus (480) 505-4043
ktushaus@lasallest.com

2017 SCOTTSDALE GOLF OUTING
Friday, May 12, 2017 9:00AM Shotgun Start

Desert Mountain Golf Club
37700 Desert Mountain Parkway

Scottsdale, Arizona
Contact:  Kirk Tushaus (480) 505-4043

ktushaus@lasallest.com

2017 PICATINNY GOLF OUTING
Monday, May 15, 2017
Picatinny Arsenal

Route 15 North, Wharton, NJ  07885
Contact: Tommy Molitoris – 973-462-2997

ATLANTIC CITY GALA
Saturday, June 10, 2017
Tropicana Casino & Resort,

2831 Boardwalk, Atlantic City, NJ, 08401
Contact:  Lisa Spengler (609) 335-1130

2017 ATLANTIC CITY GOLF OUTING
Monday, June 12, 2017
Atlantic City Country Club

900 Shore Rd, Northfield, NJ  08225
Contact:  Lisa Spengler (609) 335-1130

2017 GARDEN STATE GOLF OUTING
Thursday, September 7, 2017
Royce Brook Golf Club

201 Hamilton Rd, Hillsborough Township, NJ 08844  
Contact: James Mottola

james.mottola@sobel-cpa.com

2017 BRESCOME BARTON GOLF OUTING
Monday, September 18, 2017

Location: New Haven Country Club
160 Hartford Turnpike, Hamden, CT  06517

Contact:  Mia Ginter – Mginter@brescomebarton.com

PHILADELPHIA GALA
Saturday, September 30, 2017

Sugar House Casino, Philadelphia, Pa.
Contact: Mike Wallace; mikeywallace@hotmail.com

42ND MARINE CORPS MARATHON
Sunday, October 29, 2017

Washington DC
Contact: Mike McDevitt, mcd3412@gmail.com

2017 LAS VEGAS GOLF OUTING
Tuesday, November 14, 2017

Southshore Golf Club
Lake Las Vegas  

Contact: Michael Tobey, (702) 566-7473, mrtees39@gmail.com

TTHANKHANK YYOUOU

FFOROR YYOUROUR SSUPPORTUPPORT!!

SAVE THESE DATESSAVE THESE DATES


